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     Selection of Match Officials 
 

2025 EUROPEAN TEAM CHAMPIONSHIPS 

12th– 19th of October 2025, in Zadar (CRO) 

 

Dear Friends, 

 
The ETTU Umpires and Referees Committee (URC), in cooperation with the Organising 

Committee has selected following match officials for this event:  

 

Referee Team    12.10.2025 – 19.10.2025   

Werner THURY AUT 

Mladen VIDOVIC CRO 
Vincent BLANCHARD FRA 

 

Umpires             12.10.2025 – 19.10.2025   

Irina SEMIZOROVA  AIN 
Angelina IVANOVA  MKD 

Josef WAIZINGER  AUT 
Claude RAECKELBOOM  FRA 

Umpires            12.10.2025 – 16.10.2025   
Milana KRMELJ  SLO 

Catalin Razvan GIMBUTA  ROU 

Emily KNUTSSON  SWE 
Tsvetozar HRISTOV  BUL 

 

Umpires need to arrive on 11.10.2025 and attend the Referee Orientation planned for 

11.10.2025. 

The organizer offers free hospitality in a double room from dinner on Saturday 11th of October 

to breakfast  

–  on Friday 17th of October for selected umpires 12.10.2025 – 16.10.2025; 

–  on Monday 20th of October for selected umpires 12.10.2025 – 19.10.2025. 

The organizer will provide transport from Zadar International Airport (ZAD) and bus station 

Zadar to the venue and return free of charge.  
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The daily allowance will be: 

• Gold and Blue Badge umpires shall receive a daily allowance of 100 EURO for each working 

day. 

• White Badge and Blue Badge in Progress umpires shall receive a daily allowance  

of 60 EURO for each working day. 

• Other match officials shall receive a minimum allowance of 40 EURO for each working 

day. 

The officials selected for the period 12.10.2025 – 16.10.2025, or their Associations, are 

responsible for all related travel and insurance costs.  

The travel costs will be paid for final day umpires. They are requested to immediately contact 

the organiser for all related travel costs.  

Contact details:  

Umpires manager: Željko PRŠA 

e-mail: zprsa.buco@gmail.com 

tel:  00385 996112178 (also WhatsApp) 

Umpires shall choose the most economical airfare available at the time of booking and shall 

make every effort to book their flights in the next weeks. 

All economy class airfares shall be approved by the organiser and in case of dispute by URC. 

Hotel:  

To Be Announced. 

Please send your travel details to Željko PRŠA (zprsa.buco@gmail.com) and to Alen IVANČIN 

(ETTU Competition Manager) competition@ettu.org  as soon as possible. For those who need 

visa a photocopy of passport will be needed.  

For additional information, please check also https://www.ettu.org/eureopan-teams-

championships/ 

 

Thank you very much for your support, 

Yours faithfully 

 

ETTU URC  

urc@ettu.org 
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